Young Road Owners Association

Road Commissioner’s Annual Report, 2009/2010

Road Repairs

2009 Activity: 

Since last year’s annual meeting the Young Road has received several major road repairs in addition to the routine grading.  A stretch of road 155’ long bordering the Wilson and Poor properties (Site 7) was resurfaced using geotextile material.  This was actually completed before last year’s meeting but the 319 grant status for the repair was not official.  This site was approved.  It cost $4900, of which our share was $2900.  

Site 2, near Panek’s Point, was repaired.  This was a 150’ section that received geotextile material and ditch work from near the corner by the Coon Island right-of-way to the culvert near the Ueckers.  The cost for this repair was $4549.  Our portion was $1365.

We also repaired the section of road between the Renkens/Fagg driveway and the corner (Site 1).  This repair included 150’ of ditch work, a new culvert with armor (riprap), and 100’ of geotextile for $3300.  This repair was funded solely by the Association.

Excess fill from these repairs was used to repair road shoulders in several areas on the road.   Additionally, in the fall the road sides were trimmed back 5 feet of woody material.

2010 Activity:

We recently contracted Kempton Tobey and Son to repair two sites.  These include work at Site 3, near Logan Murray’s.  This repair was quoted to include 215’ of road resurfacing, 130’ using geotextile material and 85’ without it.  The price for this work should be about $2550.  We also contracted them to replace the culvert near the Mason property with a 15” diameter by 40’ long piece including armor.  The cost for this repair should be $1300.  These repairs are in the process of being completed as I write this.
In October, woody material within 5 feet of the road will be trimmed back and depending on the amount trimmed, a chipping day in the spring may be necessary.

We had a total of 3 sites approved for 319 grant money.  The total repair cost for those three sites was $14,100; our portion was $5464.

As you all know, this year’s mud season did not materialize.  While this is, no doubt, the result of the winter’s weather, I can’t help but believe that our improvements to the road over the last few years didn’t impact this as well.  Please don’t forget, it is your assessments or dues that fund these improvements.
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Donations

Time spent by Tim Ellis maintaining road shoulders and making our road the best looking on the lake.

Money towards the Grader Fund by a number of people.
Time spent grading and performing grader maintenance by John Poor, Jack Wilson, and Dick Harvey.  We replaced the cutting edges this year.

Road Work Sites Under Consideration (In no particular order)

Site location –  Wilhelm/Gerard properties

Resurface road

Site location –  Between first and second corners from the road entrance

Resurface road

Site location –  Bordering the Kowalczyk property

Resurface road

Site location –  CMP pole 4

Replace culvert 

Site location – Smiley/Crommett properties

Replace culvert

Site location – Black’s property

Replace culvert

Site location – Renckens/Fagg property

Ditch work from the top of the hill to the new culvert (includes driveway culvert)

Site location – Murray property

Install culvert 

Notice from the City of Augusta

Attached is a copy of the notice along with our response.

Submitted by:

Dean Smiley, Road Commissioner

